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December 9, 2013  
 
 
MEMORANDUM TO THE NATIONAL ORGANIC STANDARDS BOARD  
 
FROM: Miles V. McEvoy 
  Deputy Administrator 
  National Organic Program (NOP)  
 
SUBJECT: Review of National List Petition for Phosphoric Acid 
 
The purpose of this memorandum is to request that the National Organic Standards Board (NOSB) add 
to its workplan for the fall 2014 NOSB meeting the review of a National List petition that was submitted 
to the National Organic Program (NOP) as described below. 
 
On July 16, 2002, NOP received a petition requesting the addition of phosphoric acid to section 205.601 
of the National List for pH adjustment of aquatic plant extracts. 
 
On February 6, 2004, NOP notified the petitioner that the petition was not necessary since the use of 
phosphoric acid was not prohibited under the current annotation for aquatic plant extracts on section 
205.601 of the National List. NOP understands that this interpretation has been questioned by some 
certifying agents and material evaluation programs. In response to these questions, NOP requests that 
the NOSB take up this petition for consideration and clarify whether the use of acids for pH adjustment 
is consistent with the existing use annotation for aquatic plant extracts on the National List. 
 
Updated Petition 
 
Due to the time that has elapsed between the original submission in 2002 and this memo, NOP 
anticipates that the petitioner may want to revise their petition submission to include any updated 
information that may be available. The original petition submission from 2002 is currently available on 
the NOP Web site at www.ams.usda.gov/NOPNationalList. 
 
If NOP does not receive an amended petition by January 31, 2014, NOP requests that the NOSB move 
forward with the petition as originally submitted in 2002. 
 
Current Status and Next Steps 
 
NOP understands that input manufacturers, input suppliers, and certified operations may have made 
business decisions regarding the use of this petitioned material based on previous NOP correspondence. 
NOP does not expect operations to change their current business practices in response to this memo.  
 

http://www.ams.usda.gov/NOPNationalList
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If the NOSB recommends an amendment to the listing for aquatic plant extracts at its fall 2014 NOSB 
meeting, NOP would review the NOSB recommendation and implement necessary changes through the 
rulemaking process.  
 
If the NOSB determines that the petitioned use does not comply with the regulations and that an 
amendment to allow for its use should not be made, NOP will instruct certified operations to phase-out 
their use of this material. In this case, NOP would issue a notification after the NOSB’s decision which 
would specify the timeframe for such a phase-out.  
 
Attachment: NOP Letter to Acadian Seaplants Limited; February 6, 2004 
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